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Town Hall Forum. The Annual TPOA Meeting and
Town Hall Forum was held on May 20 at the
Braemar Country Club. The primary purpose of the
business portion of the event was election of five
Board members for a new two-year term. David
Garfinkle, Max Flehinger, Terry Saucier, Stanton
Saucier, and Leonard Shaffer were elected. The
subject for the Forum was “Transportation Vision
for the Valley”. Councilman Bob Blumenfield led
off the Forum with an update of items of interest to
our members and his transportation vision. The
panel included Denny Zane, Executive Director of
MoveLA, who gave a transportation overview;
Hilary Norton, Executive Director of FAST, who
addressed Grand Boulevards; Sara Mitchell of
VICA/Valley on Track who provided an overview of
light rail possibilities; and Bart Reed, Executive
Director of the Transit Coalition, who discussed
public transit needs in the Valley. Articles by Bart
Reed and Hilary Norton/Denny Zane appear in
subsequent pages. Noted was the possibility of a tax
measure on the 2016 ballot to fund the needed
transportation upgrades.

Mansionization Update. On Mayl6, 2014
Councilmember Koretz made a motion to eliminate
existing loopholes in the Baseline Mansionization

Ordinance (BMO). Current provisions allow a 20%
bonus for homes that include minimal “green”
provisions and either of two articulation provisions.
His motion would eliminate those bonus provisions
and also eliminate current provisions which do not
count the floor area of the garage and covered patios
and breezeways from the calculation of the house
size. The City Planning Department, in a preliminary
report, indicated that it would take 18 months for a
formal ordinance to be prepared in conjunction with
the City Attorney’s office. Instead, they proposed
that efforts proceed on the Interim Control
Ordinances ICO) and Historical Overlay Districts
(HOD) that had been submitted for 20 specific areas.
This approach was approved by the City Council.
It’s now 13 months into the effort and little progress
has been made. As noted in the LA Times, by the
time the process winds through the ICO
considerations and the modifications to the BMO in
Councilman Koretz’s motion, several thousand
single family homes may be torn down to be
replaced by oversized McMansions, irrevocably
changing the character of our neighborhoods. The
delay is simply inexcusable. Hopefully, approval of
additional staff positions will allow more rapid
implementation of the ICOs and efforts to complete
the amendments to the BMO.

Membership. Our membership continues to decline
slightly due the passing of members and members
moving from Tarzana. We plan to generate new
membership by reaching out via social media, the
Next Door website, holding possible events with
Tarzana HOAs, and working with local schools. We
urge members to approach their neighbors.

Board members: Positions are available
for additional TPOA Board members. If
you are interested or know someone who
may be interested, send an e-mail to
president@tarzanapropertyowners.org with
your areas of interest and related

experience.







